
From: Phillips, Nathan
To: eric.hershey@rutters.com
Cc: Williamson, Scott; tim.bieber@rutters.com; Tyne Blazier
Subject: PAD070014 Rutters No 82
Date: Wednesday, January 4, 2023 10:17:00 AM

Mr. Hershey
 
The DEP continues to work on the comment response document(s) for the subject project and in
doing so, have the following item that needs additional information and/or revision:
 

Clarify how the infiltrated volume will be achieved given that the underdrains do not have a
valve or other mechanism to prevent the stormwater from discharging through the
underdrains.  The DEP recommends adding a valve to the underdrain that is to remain closed
except to dewater the facility(ies) for maintenance to restore the infiltration capacity or
removing the underdrain system entirely.  Revise the operation and maintenance notes as
needed, if additional appurtenances are added.  [25 Pa. Code 102.8(f)(6) and 102.8(g)(4)]

 
Unless the District prefers an alternate method, provide 2 hard copies of any revised or additional
documents to the District.  Also upload an electronic copy of any revised or additional documents to
the DEP’s OnBase system (https://www.dep.pa.gov/DataandTools/Pages/Application-Form-
Upload.aspx).  For ease of review, the DEP requests a single upload with multiple files versus a single
upload with one large document.  Please do not upload ZIP files.  Use the following OnBase form
codes:
 
Form Name/NO. – Chapter 102 General NPDES Permit (PAG-02)
Resubmittal - No
 
Thank you.
 
Best Regards
 
Nathan Phillips, P.E. | Permits Section Chief
Department of Environmental Protection | Waterways and Wetlands Program
Southcentral Regional Office 
909 Elmerton Avenue | Harrisburg, PA 17110
Phone: 717.705.4798| Fax: 717-705-4760
www.dep.pa.gov


